TREASURER’S REPORT

To the Members of BALANCE

For the Year Ending March 31, 2015
It gives me great pleasure to report our financial statements for the fiscal year ended March 31, 2015.  BALANCE is reporting net assets of $279,809 at year-end which is an increase from $274,298 last year due to an excess of revenues over expenditures in the amount of $12,825 for the year; however, offset slightly by a decline in the Colin Haines fund.  This excess is a function of an increase in the value of investments and a reduction in expenses.  
BALANCE’s total assets at the end of this year were $297,860.  This is a decrease of $5,060 from last year’s ending asset value of $302,920.  This decrease is primarily due to the amortization of a LHIN-sponsored IT systems asset which was acquired as the result of a grant.
BALANCE’s total liabilities are $18,051.  This is entirely made up of short term accounts payables and deferred revenue resulting from the special IT systems grant from the LHIN.  This figure represents a decrease of $10,571 over last year and represents only a small percentage of BALANCE’s net assets.
Revenues for the year were down slightly (3%) due to less investment income this year relative to last, and fewer donations. However, this was more than offset by decreased expenses (4%), due to lesser staff travel and occupancy costs. As in previous years the majority of the expenses are related to employee compensation (81.1% of expenses) and occupancy charges (8.5% of expenses).  

I’d like to thank my fellow Board members, the BALANCE staff, our auditors, Julia Stavreff, and our bookkeeper, Akhtar Ahmad at Nucleus Independent Living, for all their hard work. Big strides were made in attaining efficiencies and mitigating costs. We will continue to seek additional revenue streams and look to continue to strengthen financial policies and controls in 2016 and going forward. 
Sincerely,

Amish Lakhani
